## Jown Of Oakboro

## Board of Commissioners Minutes Continued Meeting September 25, 2017 7:00 PM

Mayor Burgess called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the continued meeting. Present were Commissioner Efird, Commissioner Broadway, Commissioner Huneycutt and Mayor Burgess. Commissioner Harvey was not present.

Josh Almond, candidate for Oakboro's Park and Recreation Director, met with the board members for an interview. Board Members asked various questions of Mr. Almond. Board Members discussed his qualifications. It was determined that he would be offered the job at \$38,000.00. Mayor Burgess said he would call Mr. Almond after the meeting.

Mike Harwood with Uwharrie Bank spoke to the Board of Commissioners regarding possibly moving our banking to Uwharrie Bank. He informed everyone that as of December 15, 2017, Uwharrie Bank would be the only bank in the Town of Oakboro. He promised everyone that his bank had no intentions of going anywhere. Mr. Harwood gave everyone a folder with an analysis of Oakboro's banking.

Mayor Burgess said he had received the 3 quotes back from Contractors for the Community Building at District Park. He and Commissioner Efird met with each of the Contractors and gave them a list of things to take out of the original plans. This is what they've come back with. Quotes are:

Olympic Construction ......\$739,500.00 S&D Construction.....\$726,960.00 Terry Smith Construction....\$705,900.00 Page two Board of Commissioners Minutes 9-25-17

Commissioner Broadway asked if we could wait until all Commissioners were present to vote on bids.

Commissioner Efird said that we were practically bound to take the lowest bid by NC Law.

Commissioner Huneycutt said that he agrees with Commissioner Broadway and would like to wait until all Commissioners were present. It was decided that there would be a continued meeting for the purpose of voting on bids.

Mayor Burgess gave the board an estimate from Cadillac Signs for Clock at Memorial Park. \$40,000.00. Mayor Burgess said it was a lot of money to spend on a sign. Commissioner Efird said he thought money could be spent on something more important.

Commissioner Huneycutt made the motion to install a speedbump on main road at Oak Glen Subdivision. Commissioner Broadway seconded the motion and it carried.

Commissioner Efird made a motion to renovate the front of building and replace windows of Town Hall for \$15,000.00 Commissioner Broadway seconded the motion and it carried.

Meeting was continued to October 9, 2017 at 7:00 PM.

This the 25th day of September 2017,

Doug Burgess, Mayor

Patti W. Efird, Town/Clerk